
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 18 March 2020 1:42 PM 
To: Ruchi Bhatt <Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Clancy DP <Chambers.Clancy.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Lee C 
<Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au>; Brent Ferguson <Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au>; AMOD 
<AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2018/26 Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Award 2010 - 
extension request 
 
Dear MS Bhatt, 
 
Justice Ross has considered your request for an extension to no later than 4pm Friday 20 March 
2020, and approved it. 
 
This extension applies to all parties. 
 
Thank you, Tahleah. 
 
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 

 
From: Ruchi Bhatt <Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 18 March 2020 12:02 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Clancy DP <Chambers.Clancy.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Lee C 
<Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au>; Brent Ferguson <Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au> 
Subject: AM2018/26 Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Award 2010 - extension 
request 
 
Dear Associate,  
 
We refer to the above matter. 
 
During the proceedings on 11 March 2020, parties were granted leave to file further additions or 
corrections to Attachment 1 of Background Paper 3 by 4pm on 17 March 2020. 
 
The Australian Industry Group foreshadowed during those proceedings that it wishes to file a 
document of the nature contemplated above, however we have not been able to do so in 
accordance with the relevant timeframe. Since the aforementioned proceedings we have 
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experienced an unprecedented volume of requests for assistance and advice from our 
membership in relation to the COVID-19 pandemic. This, accompanied by disruptions to our own 
operations due to the virus, has resulted in our inability to comply with the Commission’s 
directions. 
 
We regret and apologise sincerely for our failure to file the aforesaid material as required by the 
Commission. In the circumstances, we respectfully request that we be permitted to do so by 4pm 
Friday, 20 March 2020. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Ruchi Bhatt 
Senior Adviser – Workplace Relations Policy 

 

51 Walker Street, North Sydney NSW 2060 
T: 02 9466 5513 
M: 0400 395 348 
E: ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au 
www.aigroup.com.au  
 

 

 
The sender of this email is using the facilities of The Australian Industry Group (Ai Group). Unless 
authenticated by the sender as an authorised representative of Ai Group (in the signature block), the 
views of the sender are not the views or opinions of Ai Group and Ai Group takes no responsibility 
for the content.  
Personal information used or disclosed or collected using these facilities is governed by the Privacy 
Act 1988 as amended (Australia). Visit www.aigroup.com.au/privacy-statement for our current 
privacy policy. If you have received this email in error please advise us by reply and delete this email 
immediately as it may contain confidential information. 
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